
Fall elections are fast approach-
ing. If you’re tired of hearing cam-
paign rhetoric, think about more 
pleasant subjects. 

For example, who among us 
would you want to be on the DC 
board as a trustee? Or would you 
like to join the DC board and lend 
your creative talents to managing 
the little domain we have here? 

Two trustee positions will be open 
for election this fall, as Urban 
Kraus and Barry Turner’s terms 
expire. Both had extended their 
contributions and did a bang-up 
job, for which we are all grateful. 

Typically, after the elections, the 
board sits in a first meeting to re-
distribute the various duties, com-

mittees and functions. So, 
there’s plenty of opportunity to 
blend your talents with some of 
the activities in which we are 
involved. 

If you, or someone you know 
would like to fill one of the posi-
tions, nomination application 
forms will be available in time 
for the July DCHA Quarterly 
Open Business Meeting and 
until the election occurs. Nomi-
nate a neighbor you would like 
as a board member (with their 
permission, of course...).  Or, 
you may nominate yourself, if 
you would like to lend your 
creative talents to supporting 
our little community we have 
here.  

Two Trustee Positions Open This Fall 
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Mark your calendar now 
for upcoming Dominion 
Club parties - don't miss 
all the fun! 
♦ July 25 - Hawaiian Luau 
♦ September 19 - Weenie 

Roast 
♦ October 31 - Halloween 

Haunt 
♦ December 5 - Holiday 

Party 
 

DCHA Quarterly Meeting 
♦ July 17 - 7 pm 

Clubhouse 

DCHA 3rd Quarter Open Meeting 

The Dominion Club Third Quarter 
2008 Open Meeting will be con-
ducted Thursday, July 17, 7:00 
P.M. at the DCHA Clubhouse. 

If you have any issues, new busi-
ness or items of interest you wish 
addressed at this meeting, please 
send an email (or letter) no later 
than Tuesday, July 8th.   

Informing the board in this manner 

permits the items to be placed 
on the agenda, and board 
members can familiarize them-
selves with the issues before 
the meeting. 

Send the email or letter to: 

Dean Jauchius 
jauchius@insight.rr.com 
Or - 
6935 Camden Drive 
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New Albany Goes BOOM BOOM!!  

Friday, July 4th, at “dusk” - New 
Albany will start its fireworks dis-
play.  The missiles will be 
launched from the high school 

grounds and visible in many 
locations. 

Have a safe and 
Happy 4th of July!  

mailto:jauchius@insight.rr.com


Seventy one people enjoyed good food, great weather and lots of 
fellowship at our "Pool Opening and Cookout Party" at the Domin-
ion Clubhouse on Friday, June 6.  

Don Thacker and Jim Roche did a great job cooking the burgers, 
brats and hotdogs for everyone. 

A big thank you to all the volunteers! 
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Pool Party 
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July will see basic lawn cutting, perhaps 
on a stretched-out schedule if extreme 
dryness sets in.  The end of June saw fer-
tilization, weed and surface insect 
(including grub) control applied.  Late 
spring / early summer pruning was fin-
ished last week. 

Remember to water your lawns at least 
one inch per week during any hot and/or 
dry spells.  Watering early in the morning 
gives the best result.  Late afternoon and 
evening watering when it’s hot and humid 
promotes various lawn diseases.  

“Remember to water 

your lawns at least 

one inch per week 

during any hot and/

or dry spells” 

Fire Marshall Inspects DCHA Clubhouse  

Each summer, coincident with the open-
ing of the Dominion Club Pool, the PTFD 
Fire Marshall does an annual inspection 
of the clubhouse. 

This year revealed that 11 light bulbs 
needed to be changed and emergency 
lighting packs updated. 

One item needs the attention of all.  In the 
utility closet off the hall to the rest rooms, 
PLEASE do not store anything within 3 
feet of the main electrical service box. 

Firefighters need to easily reach and shut 
down all power if they enter the premises 
to fight a fire. Blocking the electrical ser-
vice main slows the progress of the fire-
fighters when trying to shut off the power 
supply. 

The final inspection will be conducted at 
the end of July. 

Your cooperation is appreciated.  We 
want to be sure we pass the inspection. 

Thank You! 

 

Play It Safe with Food 

Much has been in the news lately about 
food supply safety and microorganisms. 
Here are tips from the USDA. 

Know how to prepare, handle, and store 
food safely to keep you and your family 
safe: 

• Clean hands, food-contact surfaces, 
fruits, and vegetables. To avoid 
spreading bacteria to other foods, 
meat and poultry should not be 
washed or rinsed. 

• Separate raw, cooked, and ready-to-
eat foods while shopping, preparing, 
or storing. 

• Cook meat, poultry, and fish to safe 
internal temperatures to kill microor-
ganisms. 

• Chill perishable foods promptly and 
thaw foods properly. 

“Cook meat, poultry, 

and fish to safe 

internal 

temperatures to kill 

microorganisms” 
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If you have contributions for the newsletter or something to 
communicate to the Dominion Club community, contact a 
member of the Communications Committee: 

Wayne Hasty 
855-3468 
Whasty4703@aol.com 

John Bradshaw 
855-7074  
Johnbradshaw1@hotmail.com  

Karen Collins 
939-0730 
bcollins@insight.rr.com  

Bob Radigan 
855-6926 
bradigan@insight.rr.com  

Hawaiian Luau 2008 

Mark your calendars now for Fri-
day, July 25.  This is the date of 
our annual Hawaiian Luau at the 
Dominion Clubhouse Poolside. 

This year we are having a real pig 
roast.  Yes, Don Thacker has ar-
ranged for a friend to bring his big 
cooker and cook a pig for us.  He 
will start in the morning of the 25th 
and cook the pig all day.  By 6:30 
p.m., the beginning of the Luau, the 
pig should be ready to serve. 

If you drive by the clubhouse on 
Friday, you will see the big rig in 
the parking lot and probably see 
the smoke. 

We will be asking everyone to bring 
an appetizer, main dish or dessert 
to go with the pig. 

Remember to start working now 
on your outfit.  We are hoping eve-
ryone will get into the mood and 
dress appropriately for a Luau. 

Your invitation will go out around 
July 10, with all the details.  Lets 
hope for some great July weather. 

Donene Bradshaw says 
“Thanks”—”I just want to thank 
everyone for the food, cards, flow-
ers, e-mails, visits and prayers as I 
recover from my unexpected sur-
gery on my leg. 

It is heart warming to live in this 
wonderful, caring neighborhood.” 

Stitchery—The DC Stitchery 
group will meet on July 14 at 
Karen Collins' home, the club-
house being rented that evening. 
On July 28, Stitchery will be at the 
clubhouse. Join us! 

 

Community Notes... 

Urban Kraus 
  Chairman 
   855-1967 
   cukraus@mac.com 
Rules, Legal and 
Administration committees 

Dean Jauchius 
  President 
  855-7201 
  jauchius@insight.rr.com 
Design Review and 
Communications Committees 

Barry Turner 
  Vice-President 
   855-9554 
   barry.turner@sbcglobal.net  
Clubhouse & Pool, Social, and 
Maintenance Committees 

Gordon Schutt 
   Treasurer 
    855-9046 
    gordonschutt@aol.com 
Audit & Planning Committee, 
Rep to Master Association 

Bob Hire 
   Secretary 
    746-3412 
    rhire@insight.rr.com 
Landscape & Snow Removal, 
Committee 
 
Towne Properties 
Representative 
   Becky Colburn 
    781-0055 
    beckyc@tp1.com 

Dean Jauchius 
855-7201 
jauchius@insight.rr.com 

Delivery Team: Carol Kraus, Carol Mazza, Janet Schutt, and Bob White 

♦ Host: Social Committee 
♦ Location: DC Clubhouse 
♦ When: Friday July 25, 6:30 pm 
♦ Call for Reservations: 855-7074 
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